ABMU makes further offer to HSDU staff
Thursday, 2 February 2017 
ABMU Health Board has made a further offer to HSDU staff and continues to meet regularly with UNISON to resolve staff concerns and ensure safe services for patients. 

[image: ABMU logo]All members of health board staff - no matter what their role within the health board – are valued and make an important contribution to the care of patients.
 
The concerns of band 2 Assistant Technical Officers (ATO) in the hospital sterilisation and disinfection unit (HSDU) are being taken seriously. Meetings have been held with UNISON to discuss and put forward proposals to resolve these concerns.
 
Kate Lorenti, ABMU Acting Director of HR explained: “We understand the concerns of our ATOs and have done our best to resolve them with a number of proposals. 
 
“When looking at changes to job roles, responsibilities and departmental structures, we have to ensure what is put in place meets the demands of our services. The service structure and job roles are then designed around those needs. All health boards operate different services and so have different structures.” 
 
Working with UNISON, we have developed a new job description for ATOs and reached agreement on the majority of areas, apart from the necessary qualification.
 
Kate added: “From our discussions with UNISON we are aware that some band 2 staff in our HSDU feel they do the same job as colleagues in Hywel Dda, who are paid a band 3. We have looked at the Hywel Dda service and can see they provide a different service to us and due to extra responsibilities pay their staff a band 3.  
 
“We reviewed our HSDU structure to see what, if any, changes could be made to meet the concerns of staff and continue to provide the service needed.” 
 
We have suggested various options around increasing the number of band 3 posts, reducing the number band 2 posts, plus introducing new band 4 posts and having the job description independently evaluated.
 
“Although UNISON was unable to agree with the above, and put forward proposals further increasing the number of band 3 posts, unfortunately, we were unable to accept this. This is because we require a greater mix of band 2 and 3 posts in order to meet the needs of the service we provide to patients,” explained Kate.
 
Latest discussions have seen the health board offer a mixture of band 2 and 3 posts similar to that of Cardiff and Vale HSDU. To achieve this and provide the required service it would be necessary to restructure the service. This would mean staff may need to work from a different site.
 
Kate said: “We appreciate some band 2 staff may not want to take on a band 3 role. However, for those who do, to ensure they have the skills to meet the increased level of responsibility, a skills assessment would be required. It’s proposed this would be carried out by an independent manager from outside the health board.”
 
This proposal was discussed with UNISON’s negotiating team who agreed to recommend it to their members. Unfortunately, this offer was not accepted by UNISON members but they agreed to further discussions.
 
Kate added: “We are committed to resolving these issues and are pleased that members have agreed to further talks.”
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